
Just a reminder that Sunday School will begin next Sun-

day, September 11, 2016. It is held between worship services, starting at 9:15 a.m. 

with an opening devotion in the church pews. Students then go to their classes un-

til Sunday School ends at 10:15 a.m. All children from Preschool through eighth 

grade are welcome to come! 
 

Adult Bible Class begins Sunday, September 11, 

2016, at 9:25 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall in the church basement. Bibles are pro-

vided, but feel free to bring your own if you’d like! 
 

Everyone's favorite is almost here! Coffee and 

donuts will be offered between services starting next Sunday. Join us to chat with 

friends, welcome new faces, and enjoy some delicious treats. 
 

The Women Serving Christ meeting for 

September was originally scheduled for the third Tuesday of the month, September 

20, 2016. However, this meeting has been bumped up one week and will be held 

on September 13, 2016 instead. If you have any questions about this, please con-

tact Women Serving Christ President, Paula Huggard. 
 

Youth Bible Class for all confirmed youth will begin 

on Sunday morning, September 11, 2016, at 9:25 a.m. Youth Bible Class is for all 

of our teens to help them grow closer to their Savior. Teenagers are asked to gather 

in the youth group room in the Education Wing. 
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Contact    Us 

133 Commercial Street 

Chesaning, MI 48616 

989-845-3006 

www.zionlutheranwels.com 

churchsec@zionlutheranwels.com 

796 Hampton Street 

Chesaning, MI 48616 

989-845-2377 

ZionChesaning@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/

ZionChesaning 

Sunday, August 28, 2016 

Unified Envelopes  $2,556.00 

Loose    $14.50 

Missions   $25.00 

To Lutheran School  $15.00 

Roofing Fund         $1,000.00 

Facility Improvements $10.00 

Pension/Secretary   $5,000.00 

Christian Life Resources  $5.00 

Total:          $8,625.50 

Attendance: 104 

 

Monday, August 29, 2016 

Unified Envelopes     $982.00 

Loose    $44.00 

Total:          $1,025.00 

Attendance: 35 



Please keep in mind that our regular worship schedule will begin again 

next Sunday, September 11, 2016. Worship will be held at 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Coffee Hour, Bible Class, and Sunday School 

will resume on this day between services as well. If you have any questions about this, please contact the church office. 
 

If you taught Sunday School last year and still have some of the Teachers’ Guides, 

Franzmann Commentaries, or any other Sunday School materials, please return them to the church office as soon as possible so 

they can be distributed to the new Sunday School Teachers. Thank you! 
 

If you have a child who is in 7th or 8th grade this year, it’s time to start Catechism classes. Public 

school students will have classes on Monday nights starting on September 12, 2016. Students who attend Zion Lutheran School 

will have their classes during the regular school day. 
 

It’s that time of the year again! If you have a child who is in Kindergarten through eighth grade, 

they are welcome to be part of the Pioneers program; you do not need to be a member of Zion to join, so bring friends! The first 

meeting will be on Monday, September 12, 2016, from 6:00-7:30 pm at Zion Lutheran School. At this meeting, the children will 

get a chance to practice archery. Thank you to the volunteers that make this program possible year after year! For more informa-

tion, please contact Dennis or Elaine Schoch at 989-865-6874. 
 

Our Church Bike Trip is scheduled for Sunday, September 18, 2016, from 1:00-5:00 p.m. Our bike 

trip will begin at Lumberjack Park and Pavilion in St. Charles, MI.  (Take Water Street east from Highway 52 by Horger’s Auto 

Parts Store.  There is a Rail Trail sign on the corner). This is where the Saginaw Valley Rail Trail begins.  We will begin at 1:00 

p.m.  You can bike as far or as little as you want. You can bring your bikes or roller blades or walk, but make sure to be back at 

the pavilion by 5:00 p.m. because a supper will be served by Dale and Betty Donovan at the Lumberjack Park and Pavilion in St. 

Charles. Please feel free to come to the meal even if you did not bike. Join us for fitness, food, and fellowship at Zion’s Bike Ride 

on Sunday, September 18th! 
 

The new school year at Zion Lutheran School is almost upon us, which means the season 

for Box Tops will be starting up once again. Box Tops can be found on boxes and bags of many varied grocery store items. Each 

box top is worth 10 cents for our school. They might not seem like much individually, but they can really add up throughout the 

school year, making the money a big blessing to our school. Please help out our school by cutting out any box tops that you hap-

pen to spot on your grocery items and bringing them to our church or school. There are drop boxes located in our church’s Moth-

ers Room and in our school’s hallway. Feel free to also leave them in the church or school office. Any box tops donated are very 

greatly appreciated! 
 

Unfortunately, the Campbell’s Labels for Education will be ceasing their 

fundraising program this year. Our Lutheran school has participated in this fundraiser for many years in the past and we are very 

grateful to everyone who has donated Campbell’s Soup Labels in the past. The money from these labels has been used to purchase 

equipment for our school that has proven very useful for our teachers and students, such as the projector for Mrs. Mose’s class-

room. However, we ask that you please refrain from bringing these labels in anymore, as they can no longer be used. Thank you! 
 

Along with the beginning of the school year comes the collection  of Frank’s Receipts for our school. 

The points accumulated from the receipts that we turn in can be redeemed for free equipment and supplies for our school. Please 

help our school by saving your receipts from Frank’s Supermarket and bringing them to our church or school so they can be sent 

in. There are drop boxes located in our church’s Mothers Room and in our school’s hallway. Feel free to also leave them in the 

church or school office. Any Frank’s Receipts donated are very greatly appreciated! 
 

On September 25, 2016, Zion Lutheran Church will be hosting the Lutheran Women’s Missionary So-

ciety’s Fall Rally. The guest speaker will be Pastor Geoffrey Cortright from Savior of the Nations Lutheran Church in Vancouver, 

British Columbia. This is a unique opportunity to meet our missionary and hear about the mission that LWMS has been support-

ing. Registration will begin at 12:30 p.m. Lunch will be served from 12:45 p.m. to 1:30 p.m. The devotion and meeting will begin 

at 1:45 p.m. If you have any questions about this, please contact our church’s LWMS Reporter, Jean Devereaux. Thank you! 
 

On Sunday, October 16, 2016, Lucas Schroeder, son of WELS President Schroeder, in the 

Detroit Lions’ Marketing Office will be putting together a WELS Day. Discounted tickets start at $43. You can upgrade if you 

would like. All tickets come with a free Lions Hat. This year order the tickets directly from Lucas at 313-262-2164 or lu-

cas.schroeder@lions.nfl.net. Since all the Lions home games start at 1:00 p.m. this year, there wasn’t an option for a later start. 

The hope is for a 4:00 p.m. start next year. 
 

Our Lutheran School will be holding its annual Grandparents’ Day on Wednesday, 

October 12, 2016. The theme for this year is corn. One of the games we would like to play is corn hole (a wooden board with a 

hole that you throw bean bags through), and the teachers were wondering if anyone from the congregation would be willing to 

donate or make several corn hole games for Grandparents’ Day. If you have any questions about this or would like to donate, 

please contact Kelly Mose. Thank you! 


